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                            1906 Earthquake Centennial Alliance

Minutes – Steering Committee Meeting on August 18, 2004

12:00 – 2:00 PM

Oakland Museum of California

The next Steering Committee Meeting is scheduled for September 14, 2004

[Next General Meeting scheduled for October 12, 2004 in San Francisco.]

In Attendance:

Earl Aurelius
Alliance Executive Director

Susan Garcia
USGS Earthquake Hazards, Alliance Coordinator

Lind Gee
UC Berkeley, Seismo Lab

Aimee Klask
Oakland Museum of California

Linda Law
Alliance Marketing/Fund-raising

Mary Miller
Exploratorium, N CA Science Writers Assoc

Mary Lou Zoback
USGS, Alliance Chair

Discussion Topics:

1. Set the dates for the next Steering Committee Meeting and General Meeting:

-Next Steering Committee meeting will be held on September 14 in San Francisco from 10 a.m. to 12:00 p.m.  Pete Howes, San Francisco Fire Department, has been asked to make the meeting arrangements for the next steering meeting in San Francisco.  Consideration to parking and public transportation will be considered in selecting the meeting site.

James Dalessandro, author of “1906” will be attending the Steering Committee meeting to discuss some of his ideas for centennial activities in San Francisco.  Dalessandro will also be presenting a 19-minute film clip at the general meeting in October.

-General Meeting will be held on October 12 from 10 a.m. to 12 p.m.   Susan Garcia will contact Catherine King at the San Francisco Public Library to make arrangements for the Lecture Hall. 

Final site locations will be announced to all members via e-mail once arrangements have been confirmed.

2.  Discussion of the ’06 Alliance logo:

-The group reviewed the artwork done by a graphic artist with the San Francisco Chronicle.  While the artwork was impressive, the overall consensus of the group was that the original ’06 Alliance logo (red “button” with a seismogram like squiggle) best represented the Alliance but needed text added to the artwork to identify the group.  Mary Lou will have a graphic artist with the USGS add text and style to the original ’06 Alliance logo and will share the new logo designs with the group at the next Steering Committee meeting.

3.  Update on the museum/books sub-committee meeting:

-Aimee Klask and Mark Medeiros updated the group about their sub-committee meeting held at the Oakland Museum earlier this morning, August 18.  Both Aimee and Mark have been working with 8 Bay Area institutions (includes the Bancroft, SF Public Library, and SFMOMA (San Francisco Museum of Modern Art) as well as Malcolm Margolin, publisher of Heyday Books.  People that attended the meeting included the San Francisco Public Library, Legion of Honor, Bank of America, and Wells Fargo.  Members that were unable to attend the meeting were encouraged to provide information about their projects on the ’06 centennial web site <06centennial.org>.

-Individuals that attended the sub-committee meeting either have planned exhibits or a collection that is related to the 1906 earthquake.  Aimee Klask and Mark Medeiros are looking for people doing temporary exhibits.

-Some of the issues discussed at the sub-committee meeting were the idea of the coffee table book.  Quite a bit of interest by the group in pursuing the book, especially when certain elements that would not be covered in the various temporary exhibits would be covered in the book.  The members of the sub-committee have been given until mid-September to submit ideas for the book.  Ideas submitted by the sub-committee will be evaluated by the steering committee members to determine if work on the book will continue.  A decision will be made in October.  The book will be approximately 120 pages with mostly black-and-white photographs at a cost of about $25.

-Bank of America has a 1906 story to tell, they have a strong 1906 collection and a lot of materials, but do not have an exhibition space to display it.  The book may be an opportunity for them. 

-Wells Fargo is thinking about doing largely a photographic exhibition featuring Willard Worden’s photographs.  They also expressed interest in the coffee book.

-San Francisco Public Library will be exhibiting photo albums during the 1906 time period.  A small exhibit would be located in front of the library where they would feature material about public schools and school records.  Other projects may surface from the material such as essays or a different type of scholarship that has not been done around the earthquake.

-Members of the Steering Committee are encouraged to join the museum/book sub-committee.  If interested let Aimee Klask know.

-Mary Miller mentions that the San Francisco Exploratorium will mostly be doing online exhibits for the 2006 Centennial.

-Museum sub-committee is concerned about advertising all the activities and events planned. The good news is that the opening days for museums during 2006 will be nicely spread out throughout the year. Aimee is interested in discussing with the ’06 media sub-committee about hosting a “media day” to streamline the process

-San Francisco Airport exhibit space is not currently an option, but we may re-visit the idea of advertising ’06 planned events in the airport.

-Preliminary title of the Oakland Museum exhibit is “Where the Fault Lies:  Personal Stories for the 1906 Earthquake and Fire.”  The exhibit will be open from April 7, 2006 through September 2006.

-The Oakland Museum is interested in hosting and co-sponsoring some of the professional organizations programs.  The museums program development occurs next month (September 2004) and needs to be complete by October.  If anyone is interested in hosting an event, reception, etc., at the Oakland Museum get in touch with Aimee.  

-Aimee will contact the Wind Symphony in Walnut Creek and propose co-sponsoring them at the museum.  Aimee will follow up.

-Linda Law mentioned the ten living’06 survivors and possibly including a human-interest vignettes from each in the book or exhibit.  Aimee Klask will follow-up on possibly interviewing the ’06 survivors.

-Next museum sub-committee meeting will be in December or January.

3.  PR firm support:

Both Linda Law and Earl Aurelius are working on securing PR support for the Alliance on a pro-bono basis.  An early potential offer fell through, but there are still a number of groups they are contacting.

4.  Discussion of proposed projects:

Linda Law proposes that the Alliance host a gala event to thank our sponsors.  The proposal was well received by all members.  Planning and organizing still needs more discussion.  Linda will contact Martha Cohen, Mayor Newsome’s representative for the Alliance about the City’s plans.

